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1st March 2017
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It is with great pleasure that I can share with you the summary of key findings from the recent Diocesan Inspection report. It is set out in two parts; Classroom Religious Education and The Catholic life of the school. 
The Classroom Religious Education section of the report focuses on the following areas: 

· The content of religious education in the classroom

· Pupil Achievement in religious education

· The quality of teaching
· The effectiveness of leadership and management in promoting religious education

The Catholic Life of the School section of the report focuses on the following areas:

· The place of religious education as the core of the curriculum

· The experience of Catholic worship – prayer and liturgy – for the whole school community

· The contribution to the Common Good – service and social justice

· The partnership with parents, school and parish, and collaboration as an integral part of the diocese through its relationship with the diocesan Bishop and those acting on his behalf

· The effectiveness of the leadership and management in promoting the Catholic life of the school

I would like to address a couple of points from the report. We have worked very hard as a school to implement a new scheme of work and to establish effective systems of tracking pupils’ attainment; something which will be fully embedded over the year ahead. The outcomes for children in Religious Education - established by the Bishops’ conference of England and Wales, are very rigorous in their levels of expectation. As the report confirms – “there is evidence from the beginning of this academic year that pupils are making progress across the year groups.” We will continue to build on this. Teaching overall is good and the children respond positively to well-planned and clearly differentiated lessons. Our strong links with the parish will continue to grow and the opportunities available to the children to develop as the future of the church will also be given time to prosper. 

It is fitting at this point to thank the staff for their hard work and dedication in ensuring that the children’s and their own efforts have been recognised and rewarded.
As a school we are very pleased with the result of the report, and to echo the words of Pope Paul V1 from his encyclical Gravissimum Educationis – “Among all educational establishments the school establishes as it were a center whose work and progress must be shared together by families, teachers, associations of various types that foster cultural, civic, and religious life, as well as by civil society and the entire human community.”
Thank you for your continued support and we look forward to developing a community that embodies our school mission of nurture and growth in Christ.
Yours faithfully 

C D Soyka

Headteacher

“Nurturing every child to grow and flourish in Christ”
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